
Sunday, February 23, 2020 
 

Prelude                 Joy in My Soul                    Mark Hayes  

Worship Hymns     His Name is Wonderful 
                                              (Words  are on the back  of Bulletin)   
              The church’s one foundation          HWB #311   
 

Opening Prayer 
 

Welcome    
 

Moment in Mission       Salem Home for the Aged 
 

Worship Music                         Kenny and Aprille Birkey 
                                 arranged by Joann Stahl 
Children’s Time 
 

Offering & Prayer             Rejoice            Gottlieb Muffat 
 

Scripture  Sharing 
 

Sharing Time & Joy reports 
 

Congregational Prayer 
 

Hymn                      Lead us, O Father             HWB #359  
   
Scripture Reading                  John 15 
  
Sermon                  “If-Then”   

Sending Hymn       The Lord lift you up            STJ #73  

Benediction  
 

Musical Response  and Postlude    
        We Are Travelers on a Journey  Traditional Tune  



   TODAY - February 23 

Greeters:   Marj Hofer & Lavonne Tschetter 

9:45 am: Worship Service 

Accompanists:  Charlene Friesen 

Worship Leader:   Cole Hofer 

Worship Music:  Joann Stahl 

Moment in Mission:  Salem Home 

Children’s Time:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Message:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Coffee Time: John and Monica Clem 

10:45 am: Sunday  School for all ages 

 

NEXT SUNDAY–March 1 

Greeters:  Shane and Amy Hofer Vetch 

9:45 am: Worship Service 

Accompanist:  Norma Hofer 

Worship Leader:   

Worship Music:  Darnell and Lori 
Tschetter 

Children’s Time:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Message:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Coffee Time:  Vernon and Twyla Hofer 

10:45 am:  Sunday School for all ages 

February Projects: 
 

Congregational Ministries:  
Cash for Swan Lake Chris-
tian Camp  
Children's Sunday School 

Department:  

  Swan Lake Christian 

Calendar of Events:  
 

February 26,  noon                  Connection information due 
February 26, 6:15pm               Prayer meeting @ HMC 
March 10, 1:30 pm                   Prayer Shawl Ministries 
March 11, 7:00pm                    Deacons Meeting 
March 18, 7:00pm                    Church Board Meeting 
March 25 noon                          Connection information due   
 
Having a HMC related  meeting or an activity? Lets keep in touch. 

"All are invited to join me 
in a short prayer meeting 
this Wednesday at 
6:15 p.m. at the church. It 
is appropriate during this 
time of upcoming changes 
that together we seek 
God's wisdom and guid-
ance for our church leaders 
and those working toward 
calling a pastor for Hutter-
thal. If you are unable to 
join us in person, please 
join us in praying where 
you are." Charlene Friesen 



 

 Schmeckfest notes 
Due to a last minute staff shortage at the Tyndall Bakery, kuchen 
making is rescheduled for March 6 (Tyndall) with March 13 as a 
snow date.  Filling will be made on March 5.  Baking will still take 
place on February 27, 28 and 29 in the Dining Hall kitchen.  Please 
contact Debra Schmeichel if you are willing to help, 648-3430, 
ssag@goldenwest.net.   
 

Community & Beyond 
Rural Revival will meet February 24 at 8:00 p.m. in the Freeman 
Public Library, downtown Freeman. All are welcome to attend. The 
education topic for this month will be presented by Lee Brock-
mueller.  He will be discussing the use of small grains in farming 
crop rotations.  

      Swan Lake Christian Camp 2020 Winter Retreats are just around 
the corner. Make plans now to attend. Family Camp is February 28–
March 1. Families with children, grandparents, singles and young 
married couples are all invited to attend this fun filled weekend. 
SIGN UP AT  www.myslcc.com 
 
The Swan Lake Christian Camp Annual Meeting will held March 8 at 
4:00 pm.  Former Camp Director Denise Nickel who served at the 
camp from 1980-1992 will be sharing stories of her time at Swan 
Lake Christian Camp.  The business meeting will be followed by din-
ner.  Please make reservations for the meal by calling 605-326-5690 
or email at campoffice@myslcc.com.   
 

      MCC centennial celebration, Feb. 29 at 7:30 p.m. We’ve Come This 
Far by Faith at the Shari Flaming Center for the Arts at Tabor Col-
lege in Hillsboro, Kansas. join us for a program celebrating MCC’s 
past 100 years, present and future!  
Find out more at mcc.org/events. 

Prayer Requests: 
•  Pray the Pastoral Search Committee for the work that is ahead 

of them. 

• Pray for all the leaders of our nation.  

mailto:ssag@goldenwest.net
mailto:campoffice@myslcc.com


     Former conference minister Tim Detweiler had successful heart 
surgery on Tuesday. He will be in the hospital for 5-7 days and we 
praise God that everything went well. 
     Central Plains Conference has announced that Nathan Luitjens 
has been hired as our new Executive Conference Minister. See more 
info in your mailbox flyer. 
 

The Mennonite Central Committee Central States board of directors 
will meet on February 28 and 29 at MCC in North Newton. A brief 
annual meeting will take place at 2:30 p.m. on Saturday, February 
29, you are welcome to attend. 

You invited to join the fun at the 13th annual MCC Comforter Blitz 
on March 2, 3 and 4 at Journey Mennonite Church at the Yoder Cam-
pus, one mile north of Yoder, Kansas. Blitz times are Monday and 
Tuesday, 9:00am to 5:00pm, and Wednesday, 9:00am to 4:00pm. 
This event is hosted by Kansas Friends of MCC, an organization that 
supports the work of MCC.  For more information check out 
mcc.org/comforter-blitz.  

Sign up for monthly highlights from MCC’s 100 stories for 100 years! 
Explore images and stories from the breadth of MCC’s work –. Go to 
mcc.org/centennial/100-stories/email to sign up for monthly 
emails highlighting stories from the project. 

His Name is Wonderful 
His name is Wonderful, His name is Wonderful, His name is  
Wonderful, Jesus, my Lord. 
He is the mighty King, Master of everything, His name is Wonderful, 
Jesus, my Lord. 
 
He's the Great Shepherd, the Rock of all ages, Almighty God is He. 
Bow down before Him, Love and adore Him, His name is Wonderful, 
Jesus, my Lord. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

For  up to date information about HMC please visit  our website: 

www.hmcfreeman.org 

Pastor Contact Information: 
jackscandrett4@gmail.com 

Pastor Jack’s Mobile: 605.679.0258 
Church Office contact:  

Hutterthal@goldenwest.net 

https://mcc.org/centennial/100-stories/email

